
Anniversary event cancelled for 2020 - 25th International ADAC Glasbach Race postponed to 2021! 

 

Last Friday evening the members of the Rennsportgemeinschaft Altensteiner Oberland e.V. met for 
their annual general meeting. The main topic was to discuss under which circumstances, and with 
which risks a realization of this year's International Glasbach Race (in the context of the German, 
European and Luxembourg championship) could be ensured. In addition to the participants from 
Germany, more than 65 teams from 14 nations outside of Germany were among the starting field in 
the past. Also, among the required 350 volunteers, a significant proportion comes from regions 
outside of the local area.  

The spectator analysis from previous years shows not only local fans but also a high number of 
visitors from neighbouring German states and other European countries.  

The preparations of such an event do not only include planning but also the contractually bounded 
use of financial resources in a high amount. It is currently impossible to estimate whether it will be 
possible to hold the event at all and thus generate the necessary income to finance it. Therefore, the 
members unanimously voted in favour of postponing the anniversary race until 2021. This decision 
was not an easy one for the members of the Rennsportgemeinschaft Altensteiner Oberland e.V., but 
after weighing up the economic, sporting and health factors in the current situation it is inevitable. It 
was agreed that the year 2020 should be used to prepare and develop the infrastructure necessary 
for the event in 2021. 

 

 


